
From: Deanna Carlon [mailto:deanna.carlon@amma.org.au]  

Sent: Wednesday, 6 December 2017 5:34 PM 
To: Chambers - Hatcher VP 

Cc: David Parker; Liana D'Ascanio; Amanda Mansini 
Subject: AM2016/5 - 4 Yearly Review of Modern Awards - 7 December 2017 Hearing 

 
Dear Associate, 
 
We respectfully submit that the Australian Mines and Metals Association (Inc.) has an interest in the 
above matter. 
 
We refer to the attached Statement [2017] FWCFB 5833, issued 8 November 2017, inviting 
interested parties to provide their views in relation to possible amalgamation of the Modern Awards 
referenced in the Statement, at the hearing listed for 7 December 2017. 
 
We understand arrangements have been made for a video-link to the Fair Work Commission in 
Melbourne for the purposes of this hearing.  We respectfully request to attend tomorrow’s hearing via 
the Melbourne video-link to the Commission’s rooms in Melbourne.  We understand the hearing will 
commence at 11.00am AEDST. 
 
We also provide, by way of filing, a basic outline of submission in this matter – attached. 
 
Kind regards,   
 
 

 

 

Deanna Carlon 
AMMA | Workplace Relations Consultant 
Level 14, 55 Collins Street | Melbourne  

t (03) 8640 0394 | m 0400 332 070  

  

 

mailto:deanna.carlon@amma.org.au
https://twitter.com/AMMAnewsroom
https://www.facebook.com/AustralianMinesMetalsAssociation
https://www.linkedin.com/company/australian-mines-and-metals-association?trk=CP_Req_PS






[2017] FWCFB 5833 

FAIR WORK COMMISSION 

STATEMENT 

 

Fair Work Act 2009  

s.156 - 4 yearly review of modern awards 

4 YEARLY REVIEW OF MODERN AWARDS - PORTS, HARBOURS AND 

ENCLOSED WATER VESSELS AWARD 2010, SEAGOING INDUSTRY 

AWARD 2010, MARINE TOWAGE AWARD 2010 
(AM2016/5) 
 

VICE PRESIDENT HATCHER 

DEPUTY PRESIDENT GOOLEY 

COMMISSIONER CAMBRIDGE 

SYDNEY, 8 NOVEMBER 2017 

Ports, Harbours and Enclosed Water Vessels Award 2010, Seagoing Industry Award 

2010, Marine Towage Award 2010. 

[1] The Full Bench having reviewed the submissions made in relation to the draft 

determination concerning the coverage of the Seagoing Industry Award 2010 and 

the Ports, Harbours and Enclosed Water Vessels Award 2010 has formed a preliminary 

view that, given the potential for the coverage of the industries to which the awards 

apply to overlap if the proposed exclusions from the respective awards are removed from 

each award, it may be appropriate as part of the 4 yearly review to amalgamate the two 

awards. The Full Bench has additionally formed the preliminary view that further 

amalgamation with the third award, the Marine Towage Award 2010, is also worthy of 

consideration. 

[2] A hearing will be held on 7 December 2017 at 10.00am in Sydney (with video-links 

on request) to hear from any interested party in relation to: 

1) the preliminary views of the Full Bench; and 

2) the draft determinations regarding coverage of the Seagoing Industry Award 

2010, the Ports, Harbours and Enclosed Water Vessels Award 2010 and 

the Marine Towage Award 2010 published on 30 June 2017. 

 

VICE PRESIDENT 
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